HIAWATHA PLANNING AND ZONING COMMISSION 
REGULAR MEETING 

September 29, 2009

The Hiawatha Planning and Zoning Commission met in regular session on September 29, 2009. Vice Chairperson Don Mohler opened the meeting at 6:00 p.m. Members present: Mary Conrad, Keith Sams, Mike Hook, Don Mohler, Ron Reichert and Lee Rathje.  Members absent: Dale Schroth. Staff present: Community Development Director, Mark Powers; Assistant Building Official, Jim Fisher; Code Enforcement Officer, Chad Breidinger and City Engineer, Dick Ransom. Guests: Paula Freeman-Brown, Ghassan Halloush, Steven Silver, Bill Skogman and Barbara Skogman. 

Commission Member Keith Sams moved the approval of the agenda, second by Ron Reichert. Motion carried. 

Commission Member Lee Rathje moved the approval of the August 25, 2009 minutes, second by Keith Sams. Motion carried. 

JOMO Investments – Rezoning – 915 Boyson Court
Vice Chairperson, Don Mohler opened the public hearing at 6:01 p.m. for Planning and Zoning consideration to approve the rezoning request of JOMO Investments from C-2 (Neighborhood Convenience District) to C-4 (Central Service District) for the property described as 915 Boyson Court. No written or oral comments were received. Vice Chairperson, Mohler closed the public hearing at 6:06 p.m. 

Don Mohler expressed concern that the owner didn’t get the notification signs posted on the property within 19 days before the meeting as required by the Unified Development Code.  The signs were posted 5 days short of the deadline.  Community Development Director Powers explained that the City Attorney had determined that the Commission could still act on the rezoning request even though the signs were not posted within the deadline.  City Code did not state that the request had to be revoked under these circumstances.  The notification signs generated a couple of phone calls but simply inquiries as to what the rezoning was being requested for.  No objections were received.  The legal notices to the surrounding property owners and the publication in the Gazette were all submitted within the required time period.
Vice Chairperson Don Mohler presented RESOLUTION #21-09 recommending that the City Council approve the request for a Rezoning from C-2 (Neighborhood Convenience District) to C-4 (Central Service District) for property located at 915 Boyson Court, requested by JOMO Investments, second by Mike Hook. 

Roll call vote: 
AYES: Ron Reichert, Keith Sams, Mike Hook, Lee Rathje, Mary Conrad, Don Mohler

NAYS: None

ABSENT: Dale Schroth
Resolution #21-09 adopted. 

Port ‘O’ Jonny, Inc. – Outdoor Storage Lot Site Plan – 2745 Stonegate Court
City Engineer, Dick Ransom provided a revised letter to the Commission members at the meeting.  All of the comments from the Tech Review meeting were addressed on the revised site plans.
Commission Member Lee Rathje presented RESOLUTION #22-09 approving Outdoor Storage Lot Site Plan located at 2745 Stonegate Court, requested by Port ‘O’ Jonny, Inc., second by Keith Sams. 

Roll call vote: 
AYES: Keith Sams, Don Mohler, Lee Rathje, Ron Reichert, Mike Hook, Mary Conrad
NAYS: None

ABSENT: Dale Schroth
Resolution #22-09 adopted.
Steve Silver – Revised Site Plan – 1055 Hawkeye Drive
Community Development Director, Mark Powers announced that Requestor, Steve Silver, and Engineer, Ghassan Halloush were present at the meeting representing the project.  They had just received the revised letter from City Engineer, Dick Ransom which was not provided until the meeting.
Engineer, Ghassan Halloush addressed the Commission.  He explained that he was trying to save Steve Silver as much money as possible on this project.  Mr. Silver made an offer on the property with plans to build a 30’X48’ building for a woodshop.  This would be a one-man operation.  There would be no commercial traffic as he delivers all orders.  This project does not need engineered and storm water detention should not be a concern due to the property being smaller than a 1/3 of an acre in size.  The builder will set the elevations to the garage.  There is no existing sidewalk on Hawkeye Drive and if the owner were to put one in it wouldn’t connect to anything.  A 24’ wide commercial driveway is not needed.
Commission member, Keith Sams explained that the requirements listed in the City Engineer’s letter were requirements in Hiawatha City Code.  They have to be met and the Commission cannot make exceptions to those codes.  The property owner can apply for a sidewalk deferment.  Storm water quality issues need to be met even if the property is under and acre.  This location is zoned C-4 and therefore is considered a commercial property.  The site issues need to be worked out with the Community Development Department and the City Engineer and then the site plan can be brought back to the Commission for review.  Commission member, Mike Hook expressed his concern to the access issues in case of an emergency that were outlined in the letter from the Fire Department.
Vice Chairperson, Don Mohler moved to postpone RESOLUTION #23-09 approving Site Plan Steve Silver for a 30’X48’ building and driveway addition located at 1055 Hawkeye Drive until all City Code requirements are met as requested by the Community Development Department and City Engineer. Once the corrections are made, the requestor should submit revised site plans to the Commission for approval, second by Mike Hook. Motion carried.  

Resolution #23-09 postponed.
Cedar Rapids Toyota, Scion, VW – Revised Sign Plan – 1190 Boyson Road
Community Development Director, Mark Powers affirmed that the revised sign plan request is in compliance with Hiawatha’s Sign Code.  Toyota wanted an additional wall sign and monument sign to add the Volkswagen logo.  They requested less square footage of signage than was approved for the previous business at this location.
Commission Member, Lee Rathje presented RESOLUTION #24-09 approving Revised Sign Plan Cedar Rapids Toyota, Scion, VW located at 1190 Boyson Road, second by Keith Sams. 

Roll call vote: 
AYES: Don Mohler, Mike Hook, Mary Conrad, Ron Reichert, Lee Rathje, Keith Sams
NAYS: None

ABSENT: Dale Schroth
Resolution #24-09 adopted. 
Back In Line Chiropractic and Wellness –Sign Plan – 102 A Avenue
Mark Powers explained that this was a new chiropractic clinic in Hiawatha.  The sign plan is in compliance with the Sign Code.
Vice Chairperson, Don Mohler presented RESOLUTION #25-09 approving Sign Plan Back In Line Chiropractic and Wellness located at 102 A Avenue, second by Mike Hook. 

Roll call vote: 
AYES: Mike Hook, Ron Reichert, Mary Conrad, Lee Rathje, Don Mohler, Keith Sams
NAYS: None

ABSENT: Dale Schroth
Resolution #25-09 adopted. 

Commission Member, Keith Sams moved to adjourn the meeting at 6:20 p.m., second by Don Mohler. Motion carried. 
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